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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  
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Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

Archive photo from 2014  

The statutory Bush Fire Danger Period  
runs from  

1 October 2020 to 31 March 2021 
But it may vary due to local conditions.  

 

BUSH FIRE DANGER PERIOD  
AND FIRE PERMITS 

If you are planning to light a fire in the open during this time, you will need a Fire Permit.  
A Fire Permit is required for burning activities during the Bush Fire Danger Period.  

Fire Permits help ensure fire is used safely and minimise the danger to you, your property and the community. 

 

A new season 
The memories of last year's horror fire season seem to have been gazumped by Covid and fallen away 

from the communal memory in a way we would not have foreseen throughout last summer. 

We'd love to think that we are going to get through this season without a rude reawakening, but we can't 

afford that luxury.   
So, it's time to prepare again. 
    

Clean up around your premises 
It's important to make sure that there is little tinder (not that Tinder) around to promote a fire.   

Time to clean up brush and leaf litter as well as combustible materials close to your house  

- if you haven't done so already.  
And remember, in the event you do need us, we're going to need ready access so please make sure that 

you have clear access for fire trucks where driveways may be overgrown from a wet Spring. 
 

Fire Permits 
Fire season commences soon and if you are lighting a fire you need to notify RFS on  

www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/notify More Fire Brigade - Page 6 
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Hours of Business  
 

TUESDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  10.00am – 3.00pm 
THURSDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
FRIDAY    10.00am – 3.00pm 

SATURDAY  10.00am – 1.00pm 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2020 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

14 October Winton Wetlands:     

  m/tea 10am Café The PreVue, 66 Faithful St, Wangaratta.  

  Lunch 1pm The Mokoan Hub & Café,652 Lake Mokoan Road, Winton North. 

  Talk $2.    

    Depart St Paul’s 8.30am.  

  Contact: Pam Duncan 0438 020234. 
 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  
    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

 

Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ 

rules during your daily activities 

and practice social distancing.  
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Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people  
who provide on-going care and assistance to another person  
regardless of age from anywhere in the Greater Hume area. 

 

New Members Welcome 

Next meeting: Tuesday 13 October 10.00-12.00.  
 

Come along for a chat, peer support and information. 
Enjoy a leisurely visit to the Jindera Museum with Devonshire tea (or coffee)  

included. No cost to you. 
RSVP IMPORTANT BY 8TH OCTOBER to numbers below. 

 

For further information or help with transport  
 

Contact: Jenny O’Neill-Coordinator 0438 263 417 Vickie Prisicina-Facilitator 0428 406 060  

A big thank you to our many  
wonderful customers who have 
supported the JINDERA Op Shop 

during this very difficult time  
with Covid-19.   

We thank all of you for your  
patience and understanding.  

 

Colleen Lord OAM - OP SHOP Co-ordinator  
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Spring is here and the Jindera Op Shop volunteers 
have been very busy changing the stock at the shop 
from winter to summer. It is refreshing to see the bright 
coloured clothing now when you walk into the shop as 
it really brightens up the day and makes it feel like sum-

mer is on the way. 

During the past few winter months the shop has of-
fered lots of SPECIALS and CLEARANCE sales and 
will continue to do so during the summer season as 

more stock arrives.  

The volunteers have done a wonderful job during this 
COVID-19 period with cleaning of the shop being a pri-
ority along with enforcing hand sanitisation and social 
distancing. During this time it has been very hard to 
turn back parents with children but we are pleased to 
announce that as from October 6th 2020, children will 
once again be welcomed back into the shop, providing 
the little ones stay close to the adult they have come 
with.  Older children will be counted as adults and need 
to remember that only five people can be in the shop at 

one time. 

Donations will now be accepted from the 6th October, 
and we ask that everyone please follow the guidelines 

which are: 

• Make sure that the clothes are clean and dry; and  

• Put all goods into bag/s which must be then put into 

the large receptacle bin INSIDE the Op Shop.   
 

Donations can be left at the shop during opening 

hours, and remember, the bin will be inside the shop.  
This bin will be emptied twice a day and donations tak-
en out to our sorting room where any clothes will be 
hung and aired for 48 hours before being displayed in 
the shop.  All crockery and bric-a-brac will be sprayed 

and cleaned before going onto the shelves in the shop. 

Donations cannot be left in the large bin in outside the 
shop or left at the Op Shop door.  These donations will 
NOT BE ACCEPTED and will be disposed of to land 
fill straight away.  If you are unable to get to the shop 
during opening hours to leave your donation, but live 

locally, please ring Rural Care to see if someone from 

the shop is available to collect. 

As the Jindera Op Shop is supporting numerous or-
ganisations, such as Homeless People, and the African 
Refugees, all donations go to a good home.  It is hoped 
that now that the State Border is open, RCL can contin-
ue to support the MS Op Shop at Wodonga, and any 

other shops that require our surplus goods. 

The Jindera Op Shop facebook page has been a great 
success and our thanks to our volunteers, Judy and 
Michelle, who look after this side of our sales.  We of-
ten have articles such as beds, mattresses, special crock-
ery, jewellery, etc., that are easier to sell on facebook. 
Judy also puts goods on Buy, Swap, and Sell etc., so 

keep a look-out for a bargain from our shop. 

Rural Care Link Welcomes New Volunteers:   
RCL has had some new volunteers join the team over 
the past few months, and welcomes anyone who may 
feel like being part of this great team helping the com-
munity.  If interested, please contact Colleen Lord, Op 
Shop Coordinator on 0429 960 616.    
You don’t have to be a local to join, as many of our ex-
isting volunteers travel from as far as Culcairn, How-
long, Gerogery, and Lavington, so please consider join-

ing this happy group. 

 Other News for this Edition - Opening Hours.  
As from 6th October, the shop will go back onto summer 
hours, which will be : 

Tuesday to Friday  

10.00 am to 1.00 pm 
close for lunch then 

1.45 pm to 4.00 pm 
 

Saturday - 10am to 1pm 
 

Although the shop is trying to get back to normal, it is 
still important that the  Covid-19 safety policy stays in 
place, which means:  

  Sign in; 
  Sanitise Hands; 
  Only 5 people in the shop at one time; and 
  Stay 1.5 metres away from each other.  
 

Please don’t come to the shop if you feel unwell or have 
any signs of a cold or cough.  Please feel free to wear a 
mask as an extra precautions for yourself if you want. 
 

Colleen Lord OAM, Op Shop Coordinator 

Rural Care Link OP SHOP News  
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Jindera CWA News 
NOTICE  -  JINDERA CWA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING WILL BE HELD ON  

WEDNESDAY, 7TH OCTOBER, 2020 AT 10AM IN THE SCHOOL OF ARTS HALL, JINDERA.   

GUEST SPEAKER WILL BE ALICE GLACHAN . 

 
On Sunday, 27th September, members of CWA  

Murray Group attended a CWA Sunday church  

service in St. Paul’s  Anglican Church, Jindera. 
Archdeacon Catie Inches-Ogden conducted the 

service. The service had been postponed since May 

due to the Pandemic. 

 
Yours in CWA Friendship. 

Bev. Blair 

President. 

Jindera Bush Fire Brigade - continued 

Living with Covid 
Preparation and training go on with the Bri-

gade conducting a Chainsaw course and Operation 
Readiness under Covid contact guidelines.  We're now 
restricted to 4 persons in a truck and frequent contact 
sanitising is practised.  
 

Chain Saw 
In a fire situation, it is important to minimise fuel by 
removing trees and brush ahead of the blaze.  Some-
times this is a matter of raking away leaves or bringing 
in a bulldozer but in others it is necessary to cut down 
trees.  This is a specialist job which is why specialist 
courses are undertaken by brigades.  A high standard of 
training means a safe workplace.  
The recent chainsaw course hosted by Jindera included 
volunteers from Lavington, Rand, Wantigong, Moun-
tain Creek, Tabletop and Glenellen.  
 

Looking after our equipment: truck maintenance 
The off season is the time to make sure that all equip-
ment is ready for summer.  Our most expensive pieces 
of equipment are the fire trucks which have all been ser-
viced. 
 

Grants 
Hand-Held Radios 
Jindera Bush Fire Brigade owes thanks to the Member 
for Farrer: Susan Ley for a grant which has allowed us 
to purchase four extra hand-held radios which will al-
low us to have better communications and better safety 

on fire grounds this summer. 
  

Concreting the Car Park 
We also thank the Rural Fire Service for a $10,000 grant 
which will go towards concreting the new carpark at the 
rear of the station.  The rest will have to wait for a while 
because our reserves are going to be taken up with pay-

ing for the LED community and safety sign urgently 
needed for this fire season  

  

The sign 
If you have followed the saga, you will know that over 
the last two years we have regularly and unsuccessfully 
applied for a grant to allow us to enter the 21st century 
with a highly visible and remotely programmable LED 
signage tower mounted at Brigade headquarters.   
Sadly, the community's safety has not been deemed a 
high enough priority by Council and NSW State Gov-
ernment.   
In the circumstances, the Brigade has decided that we 

cannot risk another year without this important commu-
nity asset and we will be clearing out our financial re-
serves to provide the sign in time for the season.   

So …. good news and bad news.  
 

New Members                                                    
Welcome Kathleen and Brent.  It's great to have you 

and we look forward to a long future together. 
  

AGM - Tuesday 6th October 2020 
AGM will be held at the Jindera Fire Station at 7.30pm 
on Tuesday 6 October.  The meeting will be held in the 
truck bays to allow for Covid distancing rules.  
 

Agenda:         
Confirmation of the minutes of the previous AGM 
Captain’s Report 
Treasurer’s statement & Auditor’s report  
Election of Field Officers, i.e. Captain, Senior Deputy 
Captain, Deputies 
Election of Administrative Officers, i.e., President, Vice

-President, Secretary, Treasurer, Training Officer 
Appointment of Auditor 
Determine the Annual Levies  
Confirmation of Freedom of Information to publish 
names and phone numbers in contact directory 
Correspondence in & out – Summary 
Other Business 
 

Cheers 
NAFA  
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ONLY TEN PLACES 
 BOOK TODAY- STARTING LATE OCTOBER, 2020. 

Are you recovering from the treatment of CANCER? 

Do you feel tired, have no motivation, 

or are you perhaps feeling depressed? 

Extensive research shows that Exercise is essential in supporting your ongo-

ing recovery after treatment, 

especially if you have any signs of Lymphedema.  

Jindera Rural Care Link is funding a program which has been  

especially designed to help you. 

The funding supports the assessment and ongoing group sessions  

(twice a week) over 10 weeks.  

Rural Care Link has chosen 

Shannon Pigdon, Manager, 

 Lonedog Health & Performance Centre, Thurgoona,  

to undertake the running of these small group sessions due to his  

vast experience in rehabilitation and understanding of the effects of cancer 

treatments on the body.  

To book a place in these sessions call Colleen Lord OAM, 

 Vice President, RCL, to get further information.  

PHONE: 0429 960 616 and leave a message.  
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PURPOSEFUL LEARNING - Literacy  
 

The Bilbies had a lot of fun celebrating 'Roald Dahl day' today by dressing up as their favourite 

Roald Dahl characters, creating 'frobscottle' from the BFG and engaging in a range of activities 

based on his beloved books.  

BUILDING POSITIVE RELATIONSHIPS - Lunchtime activities  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From handball to hopscotch, our 

students are never short of 

lunchtime activities.  

JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

POSITIVE MENTAL HEALTH IS A PLATFORM FOR GROWTH 

 

At St John’s, the well-being of our students is our number 
one priority. We run a number of social development and 
pastoral care programs that work closely with students to 
help build resilience and strategies to be a successful partici-
pant in school life. In Shine, we learnt about resilience and 
made clay jewellery which is symbolic of our lives. We can go 
through tough times (just like clay being squashed and rolled 
and pinched and cooked) which can be hard painful at the 
time. 

These tough times are what mould us and shape into the strong, beautiful person we become.  

Our Year 5/6 students have been creating their design in their Project Based Learning unit - making models 
of new structures or spaces for Jindera to further meet the needs of the people in our community.  

 
 
 

What an  
enthusiastic,  
innovative 

group they are!  

YEAR 5 STEM 

 

Every Thursday, Year 5 have been engaging in S.T.E.M (Science, 

Technology, Engineering and Mathematics) learning activities.  One 

of their projects was to work on the task of constructing a bridge.  
 

The challenge was fantastic to engage Year 5’s creative and design 

thinking, engineering and experimental skills.  

VIRTUAL BOOK FAIR 
 
 

This year we decided to run our Book Fair a little 
differently.   
 
We held a ‘virtual’ Book Fair, where students and  
parents could view the books on offer and students 
could make their own ‘wish list’.  Books could then be        
purchased online.  
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Welcome to OCTOBERFEST! 
Received a great response to date  
with SUMMER on its way …. ever  
thought why we get sick when it’s  

hot? Book in NOW! 
Introductory offer extended - first 50 people will 

ONLY PAY $119.25 
(Normally $159.00) 

FREE CALL NOW 1800 130 168 

In NSW small businesses in 13 Local Government 

Areas along the NSW and Victorian border will be 
able to apply for $5,000 and $10,000 grants 

through Service NSW. 
 

You can apply now but only until  

18 October 2020. 
 

Albury, Greater Hume and Murray River are just 

some of those areas able to apply. 
Non-employing businesses (sole traders) or busi-

nesses that employ less than 20 full-time equivalent 

staff can apply for a $5,000 grant.  
 

Deputy Premier and Minister for Regional NSW 

John Barilaro said the $45 million grant program 
includes two tiers of targeted support. 
 

“The first tier of $5,000 is for employing and non-
employing small businesses, such as non-

employing sole traders, that have suffered at least a 

30 per cent decline in turnover as a result of the 

border closure.  
 

“The second tier of $10,000 is for employing small 

businesses that have suffered at least a 75 per cent 

decline as a result of the closure.”  
 

If you have been impacted, please investigate the 

grant here - 
 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/

apply-southern-border-small-business-support-

grant 
 

To assist you can call  

NSW Service Business Conciege – Navpreet Kaur 

M: 0409 125 274. 
 

Don’t miss out. 

Has your business been impacted by the border 

closures - apply now for the Southern Border 

Small Business Support Grant 
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Hovell the bird helps explain 

Covid 19 to our littlest people? 

There is no denying the fact that we are all currently attempting to navigate unchartered waters when it 
comes to Covid 19. With all this extra stress and anxie-
ty, it is easy to forget that our little children may also 
be experiencing a sense of confusion and fear. 

That is why the staff at Greater Hume Children Ser-
vices took to the world of digital communication to 
help support the young children using the service to 
understand Covid 19. The hope was to break down 
the fear and present the information in a way that 
children could relate to. Hovell, (the name given to 
the bird on the Greater Hume Children Services logo) 
got together with some of his friends to tell a story 
about the virus. The story described Hovell’s friends 
getting sick but more importantly it described how sad 
and worried Hovell was feeling about the virus – 
something the children might be able to relate to. 

The staff adapted the story from the publication, 
‘Birdie and the Virus’, produced by Children’s Health 
Queensland. They put the little dramatisation onto 
the shared Facebook page so that educators and chil-
dren could watch it together and perhaps promote 
some discussion with the children, giving them an 
opportunity to ask questions, talk about how they 
were feeling or just simply giggle at the characters! 

     By all accounts, the little story was a big success. It 
provided an alternative method by which the Family 
Day Care educators could support the children in 
their care. At a time when we can’t all get together 
the staff were able to connect with the children in a 
supportive and meaningful way.  

For more information about our service, please phone 60263877 - Email mail@ghchildren.com.au  - Web: www.ghchildren.com.au 

Open 7 Days 
11am - 3pm
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 COUNCIL NEWS SEPTEMBER 2020 
Highlights from meeting held in Holbrook - September 2020 

COVID-19 restrictions have changed the way Council can 
run its monthly meeting.  Councillors attended the Sep-

tember meeting held at Holbrook, observing social dis-

tance rules. 

You can view the recording of the meeting at https://

bit.ly/35uKFxX.  Members of the public were not able to 

attend the meeting in person but the meeting was live 

streamed. 

Cr Heather Wilton was elected to the position of 
Mayor for the next 12 months until the next local gov-
ernment elections in September 2021.  Cr Doug Meyer 

OAM was elected as Deputy Mayor. 

Council will continue to hold the monthly meetings at 
Holbrook Library Complex while COVID restrictions 
are enforced. Residents can bring forward issues to the 
council by providing a written statement, which is dis-
tributed to councillors and read out prior to the com-
mencement of the meeting.  Statements should be pro-

vided by 5pm on the day preceding the meeting.    

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 

Council resolved to seek quotations from real estate 
agents active in Culcairn, Henty and Holbrook to list 
four vacant land parcels, with funds generated from the 
sale of land to fund the shortfall to progress the upgrade 
of recreational sportsground playing fields in Culcairn, 
Henty, Holbrook and Jindera, with the overall project 
valued at $1,585,333.  Later in the meeting Council ap-

pointed two tenderers to undertake the rehabilitation of 

playing fields.   

Council received a report on the review of ward 
boundaries. Council has redrawn its ward boundaries to 
ensure compliance with the Local Government Act 
1993 to ensure that the variance in electors does not 

vary more than 10% between wards.   

Council resolved to hold a constitutional referendum 
at the next local government elections for electors to 
consider whether the Greater Hume Council area 
should continue to be divided into wards, or that wards 

be abolished. 

A report on the draft financial statements was present-
ed. In response to auditor’s advice, a revised snapshot 
was supplied at the meeting which has meant that a one 
off provision for remediation of landfills and quarries 
has resulted in a net operating result of -$3,470,000.  
This extraordinary item will not materially impact on 
future budgets.  Later in the meeting, Council received a 
detailed report on the requirement that it must make 

provision for the rehabilitation of four landfills and four 
gravel pits in their financial statements.   Council will be 
required to create a cash reserve for the future cost of 

rehabilitation in forward budgets.  

Regrettably, Council will take over control of the run-
ning of three community facilities.  Local communities 
have struggled in recent times to recruit volunteers to fill 
vacancies of these section 355 committees. Carabost 
and Walbundrie Halls and the Morven Tennis Club 
grounds will return to be operated and managed by 

Council.   

Council received an update report of Council’s re-
sponse to the Coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic and its 

impact on operations. 

Council accepted offers for the sale of two allotments 

in the Holbrook Industrial Estate.  

Council also resolved to undertake a range of 

measures to rehabilitate the Funks Pit, near Jindera.  

Council resolved to appoint Hutchinson Civil to un-
dertake the Coppabella Road Reconstruction Stage 2 
project at a value of $4,769,891 (excl GST).  Council 
received $7M funding for its share of the project from 
the Restart NSW Fund. Works include realignment and 
reconstruction of 7.7km section of Coppabella Road.  In 
July, Council appointed Nelmac Pty Ltd to construct a 
new bridge over Back Creek which also forms part of 
the project.  To expedite the works, Coppabella Road 
will be closed to through traffic between Maginnity’s 
Gap Road and Short Cut Road from early October 
through to March 2021.  Residents in the area are being 

informed of the road closure.  

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for view-

ing at any time on Council’s website. 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your 
Council information such as contact information, to 
lodge a customer request, news, events, development 
applications and forms, careers, waste and recycling, 
library and community services, works and projects, 
business and investment, grants, youth, Council meet-

ings agendas and minutes, children services, water and 
waste water, pet registrations, your rates, have your say 

and so much more.  

If you have friends and family visiting go to 

www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 

your day with lots of suggested tours and activities. 

Cr Heather Wilton   Mayor - greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 
 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

Crime Spree In Jindera? 
 

Over the past couple of weeks Jindera seems to have had more than it’s 

fair share of unsavoury incidents. 
 

Included in these are: 

• a break in again at the Jindera storage sheds at the Industrial Centre 

• tools removed from a trailer 

• attempted break in at the Jindera Pool 

• a very loud party still going at 4.00 am at the Travelling Stock Reserve 

• hoon behaviour in the Watson/Creek St area.  

Who knows what other incidents have occurred. 
 

Years ago Jindera had an official Neighbourhood Watch group meeting 
regularly under the guidance of a police officer.  

An update was given monthly about crime statistics in the area and ad-
vice about security etc. 
 

Whether or not there is an official gathering like this it is up to all  
residents to unofficially be good neighbourhood watch people.  
 

Thanks to the local residents who reported  the Swimming Pool break in 
after noticing the padlock was broken off the front entrance and the gate 

left open.  
 

It is important to report all incidents no matter how insignificant they 
may seem as it allows the police to build up a file on what is happening 

out here and this may lead to a greater police presence around the dis-
trict. This should include anti social behaviour by all age groups.  
 

Parents of children at the skate park please report to Council any issues 
happening there. 
 

Jenny O’Neill (Greater Hume Councillor)    

Vandals hurt our community 
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Support YOUR  

Local Business 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Ph: 6025 9260 
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 



 

October 2020 — edition 271                                                                                       Page  20 

What a terrific month of golf, the course is looking 
magnificent, at one stage course was closed after be-
ing saturated with rain to find only 2 weeks later we 

were looking for more rain to keep things going. For-
tunately, we have received good follow up rain and 
the course is in great condition. 

Thank you to all the grounds people for the excel-

lent condition of the course, particularly David Briggs 
on the mower, Stu, Peter, is Don is good, Graeme 
and Frank, also to the broadleaf weed sprayer and 

Ben (BG Pest Control Services) for his spraying of 
ants. Good work also by Phil from PJ’S Painting the 
clubhouse looks great, also the Jindera Football Club 
members for their work on the course with new club-

house guttering, cleaning fairway rubbish and general 
maintenance work.  

There were many highlights for the month, the 
mens club champions were decided, the Col Rainbow 

match-play champion was decided and there was the 

Annual Jindera Veterinary Clinic sponsored Mens 

tournament, the mixed 2 ball tournament and the 
mens 2 ball ambrose tournament held on 12th and 13th 

September.  
  

Jindera Club Champions for 2020 were: 

A Grade scratch winner Nathan Schneider 240, h’cap 
winner Craig McMillan 226.  
 

B Grade scratch winner Ashley Paech 265, h’cap 
winner Daryl Klein 221 
 

C Grade scratch winner Ward Peffer 299, h’cap win-
ner David Briggs 220 
 

Mixed Tournament 2 ball ambrose winners G. 

Schilg and L. Cameron 66, r/up Ron and Rowenia 
Smithenbecker 68 ¾  

 

Mens 2 Ball Ambrose winners A. Paech and Don 
Singleton 64, r/up D. Edwards and C. Warburton 
66.75c/b, Ball Comp.  P. Rolf and W. Styles 66.75, 

S. Millar and D. Briggs 67.25, T. Merritt and S. Gar-
diner 67.50, F. Carmody and B. Sheerans 67.73     
NTP 3RD Ricko, NTP 9TH D. Gray 

 

Mens Tournament winner A Grade T. Merritt, r/up 
G. Schilg, B Grade winner B. Sheerans , r/up N. 
Brand,   C Grade winner B. Verbunt, r/up A. Mel-

bourne 
 

 Thanks to Daryl Klein and Jindera Vet Clinic 

for your invaluable Sponsorship 

Results for month 
 

Col Rainbow Matchplay champion for 2020 was 
David Briggs who fought off a very gallant Trevor 
Freeman on the 21st hole. Well done Dave 

Ladies Monthly medal winner Elizabeth Heir 76c/b 

to Roz McMillan 76 

All Week/Friday Chook Run 21st August winner 
D. Rixon 21, r/up R. Crosher 18, balls D. Gray 16, 
A. Melbourne 16 

28th August winner E. Heir 19, r/up B. Hill 19, balls 

J. Gray 18, D. Goode 17, M. Clayton 16, A. Mel-
bourne 18, G. Schilg 17, N. Brand 16, P. Rolf 16 

4th September winner B. Sheerans 18c/b, P. Rolf 18, 
balls H. Chaston 18, D. Klein 18, S. Cossor 17, J. 
Hounsell 17, G. Schilg 16   

11th September winner J. Styles 19, r/up R. Crosher 

17c/b, D. Singleton 17, G. Schilg 15, D. Gray 14 

Vets 25th August winner P. Chaston 18, r/up Nev 
Winter 17, balls D. Rixon 16, D. Castles 15 

2nd September winner M. Clayton 18, r/up D. Gray 
18, balls D. Briggs 17, B. Sheerans 17 

9th September winner D, Castles 18, r/up D. Briggs 

16, balls M. Clayton 16, B. Day 16, B. Verbunt 16 

16th September winner D. Singleton 19, R/UP B. 
Verbunt 19c/b, G. Winterveen 17, F. Carmody 17   

Mens results Stableford winner D. Briggs 40, r/up 
S. Millar 34c/b, F. Shannon 34, B. Sheerans 33,  T. 
Freeman 32, C. McMillan 31     NTP C. McMillan 

3RD and 7th 

August monthly medal winner Trevor Freeman 70, 
r/up D. Singleton 72, balls D. Klein 72, B. Sheerans 
73, D. Briggs 74, D. Edwards 74, C. McMillan 74, D. 

Gray 74, D. Allen 75  NTP T. Freeman 16th, N. 
Brand 9th 

Upcoming events  
 

Winter Closing Day and Summer opening day 2 

ball Ambrose mens and mixed Sunday 4th October tee 
off time 8.30 for 9am. 

 

Every Sunday golf 8.30 for 9am tee off 
 

Wednesdays VETS 8.30 for 9am - championships 

over 3 Wednesdays September 30, October 7 and 14.      
 

Frank Shannon is going for his hattrick of wins 
with David Briggs, Graeme Schilg, Dave Gray and 
Bob Sheerans sure to keep him honest. 

 

9 hole CHOOK RUN CONTINUES every week 
Monday to Friday – Friday tee off from 4pm with 
presentations every Friday night. 

 

Happy hitting 
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Club legends caught up at the 

legends bar after the club 

tournament, Don Fairway 
Singleton, treasurer David 

Gray and club founder Don 

Star  

Barry, Dan and Neville enjoying their success at the 

clubs tournament 

Thanks to Ben from BG Pest Control for his 

work on the course  

Heather and Elizabeth look happy with their 

rounds after the ladies club championships  
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JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 
Our club had an open 
fishing comp on the 

weekend of 28, 29 and 
30th with the weigh-in at 
our clubrooms on the 

Sunday with good numbers of fish and crays 
weighed/measured in. 

Members enjoyed delicious steaks prepared by cul-
inary whiz kids Philipee and Gary the knife, we had 1 

midget Harvey Davenport with a 10.2cm cray, junior 
Josh Bradbury caught a nice 23cm redfin and the best 
fish junior went to Oscar Boyd with a ripper yel-

lowbelly 46cm. 

Ladies winner was Naomi Leischke with a nice 
cray 11.4cm narrowly beating Kirsty Taylor 11.2cm, 
best fish men was won by Mark Taylor cod 58cm and 

Jason Boyd 58cm yellowbelly, Mark also won the 
best bag with his cod and 2 crays. 

Nicki won the raffle and weighmaster Ben was 
surprised with Harley Allen’s surprise weigh-in 

presentation, a fine specimen of dragon lizard. 

Fourteen doughnuts are on back order for some of 
our less successful fishers 

Now we also have to acknowledge the dangers of 

fishing and the outdoors as well with a few of our 
members experiencing difficulties.    

   Bungs, never leave home with the boat without 

 bungs (right Wade), (Jono)  

   Boat Trailer wheel bearing care, fire at local servo 

 (BG) 

   Correct fuel for your vehicle, diesel vehicles  

 really don’t like 13ltr petrol (squeak) 

   Muddy puddles can be deeper than they appear 

 (Shell) 

   Trailers sitting with heavy boats on for long  

 periods can have square tyres (Laz) 
 

Moral of this is …... now is a really good time to 
spend some maintenance time on your gear and boat, 
double check all gear before leaving home to fish 

(replace old line, check knots). 

The club also held its Annual General Meeting a 
little belated because of Covid conditions on Septem-
ber 11th. A new committee was formed with Daryl 

Rixon President, Wade Morey Vice President, 
Wayne Polley is Secretary, Brian Shannon Treasurer, 
length master Ben Gesswein with assistants Wade 

Morey and Laz Peli, cooks are Phil O’Neill, Gary 
Morey, Rhonda Watt and Michelle Wade, shed com-
mittee Graeme Lyons, Trevor Watt, Chris Lavis and 
Mark Taylor, Property is Graeme Lyons, Jindera 

Parks Trust Lindsay Nixon, Welfare and club chap-

lain BJ Birmingham, SWAA Reps Dick Crampton 
and Wayne Polley. 

Adjustments to our constitution were suggested 

and voted on, the major changes are redfin size will 
now be 25cm for seniors,  also it was agreed that 
oversize Murray cod in season can be measured in as 

part of a bag of fish at comps as per NSW Regula-
tions and will count towards the fisherperson of the 
years tally. 

Shane and new member Leif had a successful 1 

day fishing trip to Lake Eucumbeen, mid-month 
catching 6 rainbow and 3 brown trout for the day, 
from the looks of it was really really cold and I am 

thinking a particularly long day. 

Next fishing comp will be an open fishing comp 
on the weekend starting at 4pm on Friday 25th Sep-
tember, 26th and with the measure-in at the clubhouse 

at 4pm on Sunday, 27th. 

End of October comp will be discussed at the next 
general meeting on Friday, 9th October at 5.30pm, the 

possibility of a closed comp will be discussed. 

Wymah reserve has been suggested, Blowering Dam, 
Eildon, all would be dependent on Covid restrictions 
at the time. 

Tight lines   

Oscar Boyd and Dad, Oscar won the 

juniors with a nice yellowbelly  
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Club members Leif 

and Shane had an 

excellent day trip to 

Eucumbene recent-

ly, catching 8 really 

good trout. Long 

day but worth it.  

Mark Taylor with a 58cm Murray cod  Kirsty Taylor with some nice August crays 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0409 537 452 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 


